LeRoy, Bruce J - DNR (BJ)

From: LeRoy, Bruce J - DNR (BJ)

Sent: Monday, May 13, 2024 8:51 AM

To: Nguyen, Giang-Van

Subject: Schmalz Dump

Attachments: 20230412_43_Groundwater_Results.pdf

Good morning Giang-Van,

Curious if you’ve had a chance to discuss the potential for either doing more work at Schmalz, or calling for no more
action.

If you recall, the DNR spent a little money to sample and re-sample one well (MW-5) at the site, where one ES
exceedance remains for total Cr. Going back to 2023, we had discussed the EPA potentially finding some grant money to

do additional work, if you felt it was needed. The DNR at this point is not willing to spend additional funds.

The city and county are still interested in putting this property use, so long as they are not taking on any additional
liability.

| attached the sample results, tho I'm sure you have them because they went into the FYR.
Please let me know where you stand on this case.

Thanks,
BJ

We are committed to service excellence.
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how | did.

B.J. LeRoy, PG

Hydrogeologist — Southeast Region Remediation and Redevelopment
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources

1027 West St. Paul Ave.

Milwaukee, W1 53233-2641

Cellular Phone —920-889-0151

BJ.LeRoy@wisconsin.gov
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